DEDICATION OF THE CONCORD TOWN REPORT FOR 2016 TO THE MEMORY OF LORAIN BONA-RAINEY

Our friend and colleague Lorain Bona Rainey passed away towards the end of 2016, after serving as a Lister for the Town of Concord for more than thirty years. Her intelligence, commitment and conscientious attention to the laws, regulations, and procedures concerning the gathering and maintaining of land records have benefited both the town and its property owners — even though most of us are not aware of how much work is involved in keeping the information as clean and as up-to-date as possible. Of course, her expertise will be missed, but her smile and her gentle ways and her dedication to the quality of her work will be an important part of the loss we experience at her passing.